
Education and Nurture Meeting 
March 9, 2021
Prayer and devotion with Wanda, Jennifer, Pastor Adam, Layne, Bob, Lisa, Brian, Megan, and Susan in attendance.
Shouts of Joy for Pastor Adam & baby Willis, good doctors report for Adam, Wanda’s daughter wedding on April 24, Riley & Evan back at youth, (3) new kids at UMKids, Susan’s grandson’s 1st birthday on March 20
Nursery- Lisa Gibson  Request has been sent to youth for help for the 11 o’clock nursery.
Children’s Church- “Wigglers” curriculum with structure is being planned.
Children’s Ministries-Chris Wilson   
UMKids-continuing to meet on Sundays from 4:30-5:30. Valentine cards were made and mailed for the Golden members.  They will also be sending Easter cards at the end of this month.
Easter Egg Hunt set for Saturday, March 27 at 10:30 with the Easter story and egg hunt.  Donations of candy and egg fillers is being requested; drop off at office or building #3.  Children will be divided into (3) age groups for hunt.  There will be no face painting or egg dying this year due to Covid.
VBS Knights of North Castle: Quest for the Kings Armor is being planned for July 19-22.  “Be strong in the Lord and in the strength of His power.”  Ephesians 6:10
Youth-Layne Harpine   
-We have reservations for 20 rooms for Pilgrimage in Rocky Mount this year Nov 12-14.

-Graduate Scholarships applications are now available for each of the four scholarships offered by SUMC.  The application deadline is 4/10 and all submissions are electronic.

-At least one Spring Youth Event will be planned as a Youth Activity before April 30th;  possible ideas include kayaking, camp fire, or MacDaddy’s.

-Additional Youth have been recruited to assist with the new OASIS format for the puppets and IT.

-Ministry Architects continue to do work through the committees and 4/24 is the church Summit!! 

March 10-15 Global Vision (conference youth event for 10-12th graders)
March 20th -Sound District Youth Special Event TBD

April 16-18th – Kaleidoscope (Conference event for 6-8th graders)

June 16-18th – Breakaway (Conference Youth Event for 6-12th grade)

July 18-24 Annual Conference ACS (Conference Youth event for 9-12th)

***Check Conference website for more details
Confirmation continues to meet and will be confirmed on May 23.
College- Jennifer de Beaumont   We currently have (8) students and (1) mouse.
Jennifer will be sending a card this month to let the students know that SUMC is thinking of them.  Layne and Jennifer will be putting together details to recruit more mice (volunteers) through the Scoop, announce at worship services, and ask UMW.  The students and mice that are matched up this spring will continue through the next school year.
Jennifer is planning an in person get together for the college students this summer.
Family Ministries- Ashleigh Sewell    
Sunday School- Megan Fahy 
-Oasis, one room schoolhouse model~ started March 7 with 4 children and 6 volunteers.
Pastor Adam shared that in 4 weeks Oasis will shift to more of a “Sesame Street” feel with more segments that all point to the Bible story focus for that week.  The first 6 weeks of this new curriculum is focused on “God’s disciples-Children of God”.  We will have cards for the parents with that week’s memory verse, prayer, and questions to connect the parent & child with that week’s Bible story.  Layne shared that the plan is to have smart TV’s in all the classrooms and the Oasis on the Amplified Media.
Middle/High school Sunday school will start on April 11th with Wanda Conaway leading.  Wanda will see if Emily Egerton and Tabitha Chadwick-Ernst will rotate as before to assist.  Info about this starting will be in the Scoop, etc  2 weeks prior.
Daycare- Allison  Cowell     We will be doing a virtual book fair around Easter and I will share that link when I receive it for anyone wanting to order books, maybe for some of the younger children in the church!  We have hired the 4 employees we needed and 2 will start next week while the other 2 are still waiting on background checks to come back. We also have babies that will be starting this month, to give us a full enrollment! 
Pastor Adam closed us with prayer.
NEXT MEETING      May 11, 2021

